Minutes of Hathern Parish Council meeting held on Monday 26th September, 2022 at 7.30 p.m. in the
Village Hall.
Present:  Councillors Dann, Bennett, Farmer, Neville and Clayton, Mrs. Spencer – clerk,
                 Borough Councillors Harris and Ward, County Councillor Newton and 6 members of the 
                public.
Apologies:
                These were received from P.C.S.O. J. Parker, Parish councillors Murdoch and Boyes.
                 Councillor Boyes sent his apologies for medical reasons and this was approved by
                Parish councillors.
Police Matters:
                Since the last meeting there has been 5 incidents – 2 thefts, 2 vehicle crimes, and 1
               residential burglary.
Public Participation:
                A resident asked if drug related crimes were reported – however if they are not reported
               to the Police then they do not appear on the list of incidents.
               A resident reported on the high quality and content of the last issue of the Hathern Herald.
              He did raise concerns about the deadline date and a lot of events are not always publicised.
              A comment from a non-resident about the well maintained state of our play equipment was
             received.  There is a lot of dog mess in the jetty between Nightingale Avenue and Swallow 
             Walk.
             The Library held a Summer Reading Challenge during the summer holidays.  31 children took
             up the challenge and they all received a medal at a special ceremony on 25th September.
Declarations of Interest:
              None were declared.
             The Minutes of the last meeting were signed as a true record.
Matters arising from the Minutes:
  Highway Issues:
     Overgrown Footpath near Hathern Turn:
                   This has been reported to LCC and we have a reference number.
Asset Maintenance/Improvement:
  Green Spaces Maintenance:
     Park Entrance – Diamond Jubilee Hedge, Gate closure mechanism;
                   We have received two quotes for this work – from Home Farm Heritage for  £140 + VAT,
                  second one from C. Betts for £200.  It was agreed that we accept the quote from Home
                  Farm Heritage – the clerk to have a site meeting before work begins.
                  We have a quote from AA Locksmiths to supply and fix a gate closure mechanism at a 
                  cost of £309.60 inc. VAT.  We agreed to accept this quote.
  Others;
     Allotment Notice Board:
                  The new notice board has been re-sited and the old one taken away.
Planning Development:
    Adoption Process – Daisy Bank:
                  The Chairman is having  a meeting tomorrow with our solicitor.
                 We have received a plan and documents from William Davis and a TPI form.
   New site off Zouch road – William Davis:
                  Cara Baker from CBC has responded to the planning consultation and made various
                  recommendations for funding contributions to the S106/
   Solar Farm – Oakley Grange:
                   A tenant farmer has been given a short term lease to work the farm for arable farming.
                  only.  We are to contact Endurance energy to check electricity infrastructure capacity
            following some information from Councillor Ward.

Allotment Tenant Eligibility/Discount:
                The allotment site is now fully tenanted.   For new tenants it was agreed that we would bring in 
                two new rules – only residents living in Hathern would be able to have an allotment  and the 
               50% discount for pensioners receiving a State pension would be discontinued..  These new rules 
             Are  to be put up on the notice board.
Community Woodland:
               A recent meeting was held but as the internet was down we were unable to take part.
              Councillor Neville to contact Jerry Trill from CBC  for an update and ask for a copy of the new 
              Plan.  When the planting commences we would like to ask for volunteers from the various 
              groups in the village if they interested in taking part.
LCC Councillor Fund:
              The three projects we submitted to Councillor Newton for funding were all rejected by LCC.
              The projects were street lighting in Laurie’s Lane, reducing the speed limit on  a section of the A6
              and a one-way system for the lay-by of the new roundabout on the A6.
Queen’s Jubilee/Remembrance Tree:
               It was agreed that the clerk arrange a site meeting at Daisy Bank to find a suitable
              location to plant a tree and decide on the species of  tree.
Financial Matters:
               Councillor Murdoch and the clerk have now been accepted on the banking mandate for
               Barclays.  Further information will be sent to the clerk from Barclays within the next 7 dsys.
Correspondence;
               Applications for three headstones were received and approved.
               A letter was received from HOCC thanking us for the grass cutting on the outfield during
               the season.  They also raised a query about the state of the hedges.  These will be 
             looked at by councillors and then discussed at a future meeting.
Accounts for Payment:
              The following invoices were approved and cheques raised:
              LRALC                                     Training course                                        45.00
              D. Neville                               Pond planting baskets                            30.70
              D. Neville                               Lock for gates at pond                            16.20
              M & BG Ltd.                          Contract work                                        797.50
              2commune                           Annual website fee                               552.00
             M. Spencer                            Allotment notice board                        305.88
            Water Plus                              Cemetery water rates                             43.05
            C. Betts                                   Site new notice board                           121.64
            C. Betts                                   Asset work                                              520.00
           AA Locksmiths                       Spare keys                                                 14.40
           M. Spencer                             Christmas tree                                        125.00
           K. Lawson                               Gardening work                                      450.94
Highways and Footpaths:
           Concern was expressed about the state of Pasture Lane with all its pot holes.
           Councillor Newton to take this up with LCC.
           The hedge in front of the   first seat going up to the cemetery is overgrown and needs
           cutting back – the clerk to report it to M & BG Ltd.
           The meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.

                 
                    
